



## WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

---

### GENERAL MEETING TUESDAY 21 JUNE 2022

1. **Attendance:** S. Downs, A. Oliver, N. Johns, N. Johns Jnr, T. Baldock, P. Reid, R. Molier, J. De Garis, M. Bradley, D. Sheppard, B. Dunn, T. Rooney, M. Whitlock, P. Jakes, C. Medlow, S. Druwitt, R. Hill, J. Hill, B. Druwitt
2. **Apologies:** J. Hennessey, K. Floyd, N. Bell, M. Hill, A. Galvin, J. Druwitt, D. Wescombe
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
  - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 26 April 2022 –  
Moved: N. Johns Seconded: C. Medlow - Passed
4. **Business Arising**
  - 4.1. NIL
5. **Treasurer's Report**
  - 5.1. Waiting on the books from last season to be completed and audited prior to handover.
6. **Correspondence In**
  - 6.1. Association AGM – any proposals need to be sent through to for review for all clubs by Monday 27 June.
7. **Correspondence Out**
  - 7.1. NIL
8. **Sponsorship Report**
  - 8.1. Nothing really to report at this stage, everything from last year has been finalised.
  - 8.2. Working on some ideas for the upcoming season. Any ideas or suggestions are happily accepted. Some ideas, sponsor of the week, contra sponsorship.
  - 8.3. Idea to increase the signage by \$20 and restart membership draw on a Saturday night.
  - 8.4. Possible to look into using corflu instead of the current set up to see if this would be more cost effective, need to identify if they would be as long lasting.
9. **Ground's Report**
  - 9.1. Old nets have been demolished and clean up completed.
10. **Recreation Grounds**
  - 10.1. New fence to be installed along the second oval.
  - 10.2. Some planting being completed along the bank between second oval and retirement home.
  - 10.3. Plaques to be installed on the seats around the oval, Bill Gayle, Jim Hennessey, Graham & Sue Medlow
  - 10.4. Light to be installed on the end of the clubrooms.
11. **Senior Report**
  - 11.1. No further applications for club coach.
  - 11.2. N. Johns moved that Craig Medlow be appointed club coach, seconded by D. Sheppard, no objections, passed.
  - 11.3. Next five weeks will be securing numbers for the upcoming season both regular players and fill ins. At this stage we had approximately 82 players from last season with another 8 to come to the club this season. 90 people to contact. Assistant coaches Darren McKenzie and Aaron Galvin. Preseason trainings 28/8 & 4/9 (Sundays), look to move to Tuesday/Thursday from September. Leadership group to be developed once we know how many teams we will be fielding. Coaches for batting, bowling, keeping to be arranged.
12. **AEHCA Cricket Association**
  - 12.1. B, C, D Grade to lose T20 matches this season
  - 12.2. B Grade to D Grade be allowed to play 12 players per game to allow for development of junior players/senior players to continue playing longer
  - 12.3. A Grade GF to be played as a stand alone
  - 12.4. Craig & Phil to put together the proposals to send through to the association.

### **13. Junior Report**

- 13.1. Reinstatement introduction of junior teams at the club during presentations
- 13.2. Need to elevate presence of junior cricket within the club, even inviting them to the club for an information session. Phil, Brock, JJ to start to arrange this.

### **14. Bar News**

- 14.1. Start looking to stock the bar towards the end of August.

### **15. Social Report**

- 15.1. Meals – look to increase prices of meals to start making a profit from these rather than just cover costs.
- 15.2. Monthly menu to be provided in the last week of the month, meal ideas can be provided.
- 15.3. Lucky squares to be reinstated on a more permanent basis this season to be organised by the social committee.

### **16. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram**

- 16.1. MyCricket is being switched to PlayHQ. Main difference is everyone has to register themselves, there is registration fee of \$22.50 that is required to be paid upon registration that goes to Cricket Australia. Casual players will be required to pay, fill ins can be registered without the fee however their stats will not be counted. The registration fee covers our insurance. Junior registration fee will be \$16. Additional admins to be included, Anne, Phil, Nick to be set up to assist with the start up for the club. All players will have to supply email address and phone number when registering.

### **17. Clothing / Equipment**

- 17.1. Would like to be up and running with clothing and equipment by mid July. Jeremey will open the portal with available items.

### **18. General Business**

- 18.1. Club life member Cedric Rowlands passed away last Friday, funeral to be held at Kleemans in Lobethal at 2pm on Monday. Family have given permission for this to be publicised on the club Facebook page.
- 18.2. Nets – BJ and Phil have cleared the site and everything is ready to go, if the weather stays fine, new start date is Monday 27/6. Council have arranged to deliver everything. Waiting on Will Dunstall to come back to Phil to order the metal which is a high risk for theft due to increasing prices. PM sports will come back and drop the sleeves once the first steps have been completed. CA have increased their grant to \$50,000 from the \$42,000.
- 18.3. Quote to repaint clubrooms, can supply materials but any work done by him without prep work being done will mean any warranty will be void.
- 18.4. A2 premiership shirts Roons needs to speak with Jeremey to arrange.
- 18.5. Junior shirts could request sizing etc at registration to make this an easier process.
- 18.6. Major projects that may need to be completed during the offseason that can fit under categories – on field, sponsorship, equipment and infrastructure.
- 18.7. Need a plan as to where we are aiming to go moving forward, this would assist in funding projects through grants etc so that we can focus the spending of the “club” money on the players. Should have a 5 and 10 year plan moving forward, operational

### **19. Next Meeting: Tuesday 2 August**

### **9. Meeting Closed: 8:16 pm**